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A very happy         

birthday to Mia, 
Jayce and 

Lordell! 

m 
 

Parents as partners 

Goodbye, and a big thank you to all the parents 

who placed their trust in Roof Top Nursery. We wish 

you and your families all the best as you venture off to the 

next chapter. 

Graduation 2023 

We had a fabulous graduation ceremony and party for all the school leavers on 

Monday 17th July 2023. It was a beautiful way of saying our goodbyes and helping 

the children transition to the new stage of their learning journey.  

We began our graduation ceremony, with a heartfelt speech that Hafiza had prepared 
dedicated to the children leaving. It highlighted the childrenôs strengths and praised 
the leavers for the amazing progress and development they have made over the 
years. They really have become such talented, independent, and confident 
individuals! 

Each child was then proudly called onto the stage to receive a certificate and a group 

photo was taken with all their peers and teachers who have helped them learn and 

grow throughout their time at Rooftop Nursery. The children then had a party which 

was followed by entertainment by the magician Mr Squash who kept the children 

enthused and engaged. It was a perfect end to the day! 

The children put a lot of time and effort to learn a graduation song for the ceremony. 

We are very proud of all the children and the progress they have made during their 

time here at Rooftop. We have seen them grow into talented, independent, confident 

individuals who have all been actively involved in all the nursery activities such as 

reading, writing, baking, making friends and learning to resolve issues and 

overcoming challenges. They have all been active explorers and used creative 

thinking in their play and learning. We hope they will continue to be 

independent learners and seekers of knowledge.  
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Our managerôs heartfelt speech 

I want to start by saying how proud all the staff are of all the children in this nursery for becoming 

very talented, independent, confident individuals. 

Some of you children have been with us since you were little babies and we have seen you learn 

to crawl, walk and talk. Some of you are now able to read and write and some of you are proudly 

putting one and 2 letters together and have now started to read. 

Today is about celebrating your achievements and the progress that you have made with us at 

Roof Top Nursery, you have all been actively involved in all the nursery activities such as reading, 

writing, baking, making friends, and learning to resolve issues and overcome challenges. 

Time ï Months, days, and hours are trickling away, and we canôt believe another nursery year is 

coming to an end. This is our 17th year in operation, and we are truly grateful for all our days. 

Every morning our nursery comes alive with the spirit of our happy and energetic children. This 

sets the tone for the day for us. We are Alive and Awake! 

You are a very resilient set of children who have had to face a pandemic and got through this 

coming out shining on the other side, your resilience outshines the rest of the children who have 

previously left this nursery. 

You all have been active explorers and used your creative thinking in your play and learning. You 

have developed further independent skills, social skills, and important etiquettes of life. 

The effort and love given to you by your staff in your room and across the whole nursery, from 

Charnelle, Laiqa, Maha, Tahalia, Asma, Nayab, Sherielea, Akki, and Shamima in your final year 

we cannot thank them enough, we are grateful to have such loving staff in our nursery for all of 

you. 

It was a great pleasure looking after so many shining stars here at Rooftop over the last 17 years. 

The time has come to say goodbye, each day has been filled with fun, and excitement, we 

laughed together, played, learned, and enriched our lives together. 

As much as we feel sad to see you all leave and move on to school, we would like to say to all the 

children that we wish you all the best in your new school and we hope you will continue to be 

independent learners and seekers of knowledge. 

Love from Hafiza x July 2023 



3 

 

 

  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

A Special Thank you! 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank all the 

parents who contributed to our Graduation ceremony by 

bringing in food and for attending the ceremony.  A big thank 

you to our staff member Maha, who made a beautiful 

Graduation cake to complete the ceremony. 

GO FOR IT! 

Mr Squash Cake time! 
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Our annual photoshoot 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photoshoot 2023 
During our recent schedule, we had the opportunity to carry out a photoshoot for the children who 
came in dressed in their best outfits. The children were taken onto the play roof for their group 
photo with their peers and their practitioners. A few natural shots were also taken whilst they were 
playing in the garden and in Sunshine room. The babies showed a lot of excitement when they got 
to the rooftop as they are not used to spending a lot of time up there, and most of the babies were 
cooperating really well when getting their pictures taken. We look forward to next yearôs 
photoshoot! 
 
 

PDN Meeting - Representing Rooftop Nursery 

As part of our regular PDN meetings at the 
education department, where managers come 
together from different settings around Hackney 
alongside members from the learning trust to discuss 
new updates and changes related to childcare 
choices, funding, family support, healthy eating, staff 
well-being, training, inspection updates, forest school 
and promoting good practice.  

For the latest meeting held, Roof Top Nursery was 
chosen for sharing best practice again with other 
nurseries in Hackney. Hafiza, our manager, who 
attends the meetings regularly to share this practice 
gave the opportunity this year to one of our very own 
staff member- Peri Ozyasa, who is our Nursery 
supervisor and room leader at our Brook site.   
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Sunshine Room 

Peri attended with the manager to do a presentation on Friday 16th June 2023, to share, and 
model good practices and promote how we implement Mindfulness with young children at Rooftop 
Nursery. This was following the recent training she attended on Inset day where the manager 
shared the importance of mindfulness and techniques to help support emotional wellbeing and 
self-regulation. Peri took this training on board and incorporated this into her practice, and this 
really caught the eye of our manager and the Learning Trust education officers.  

This was a great opportunity for us as a setting to promote our practice and talk about the impact 
this has on our children and their well-being. Peri spoke about some of the activities she uses 
during her Mindfulness and Yoga sessions with both babies and children.  

During our Yoga sessions we create a calm environment which encourages meaningful moments 
of reflection. We use soft mats, LED candles, dim lights, and soft mindfulness music in the 
background to set the tone before getting the children to breathe in and out. We use a variety of 
poses and stretches which are modelled to the children who will observe carefully and copy the 
practitionerôs actions. 

A new form of relaxation that has been recently introduced is encouraging the children to explore 
their senses whilst smelling different ingredients such as lemon, orange, flowers, lavender, herbs, 
or mint. This has supported the children to show curiosity, remain calm and reflect during the yoga 
session. 

During the PDN meeting Peri also modelled the use of the calming basket we use at Rooftop 
Nursery for children that require support with regulating their emotions especially when they find it 
difficult to express themselves or have limited language. Children often struggle to understand 
their emotions, especially sadness, frustration, or anger. Our goal is to teach children to self-
regulate when theyôre feeling these emotions and struggle to manage these feelings. The calming 
basket is carried out 1:1 with the child and the practitioner in a quieter area. 

The calming basket consists of: 

A Deep breathing card (Encouraging the children to take a deep breath 5 times), play dough, a 
stress ball, a óCalm down Borisô book, a sensory lava lamp, eye mask, earmuff, bubbles, laminated 
card, and felt tips to draw how they feel. 

All the items in the basket help contribute to the children regulating their emotions and support 
them to become independent in expressing themselves successfully. 

The PDN was successful, and the attendees were really impressed with our practice at Roof Top 
Nursery and left wonderful compliments on our best practice. Our manager will continue to share 
good practices with other nurseries managers in Hackney as we have done for the last 17 years.  

 
 

 
 

We introduced the Muslim celebration of Eid to the babies. We set up cultural and 

Islamic dressing up clothes, we had Eid stencils for the babies to use and Eid 

decorations with bunting and balloons. We explored with playdough using Eid 

stencils, painting moons and stars, baking biscuits, and some fun games and 

bubbles. 

EID 
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 Expressive Art and Design: Creating with Materials - Star & Moon prints   

The activity was based on our theme of the week, Eid. 

We had a large black sheet of paper, glue, star and 

moon cut-outs. We also used star-shaped cutters to dip 

into yellow paint to print star prints on the collage as 

this allows them to enjoy the sensory experience of 

making marks in food, damp sand, water, mud, paste or paint. 

Mia, Vincenzo, Sandara, 

Jasper, Nell, Leo and 

Jayce participated in this 

activity, the practitioner 

demonstrated what to do, Mia watched the practitioner 

carefully and slowly picked up the glue spread as well and 

started to follow the practitionerôs actions, dipping the 

spreader into the glue and spreading it across the paper. 

Mia placed the yellow moon on top of the paper where the 

glue was applied. Vincenzo picked up the star cutter and 

dipped into the yellow paint and grasped hold of it in the 

palm of his hands and printed it across the paper, showing 

that they are making connections between their movement and the marks they make, he then 

looked at it with so much joy and proceeded to carry on.  

We brought out some glitter towards the end of the activity and Vincenzo pointed to it and said 

ñGlitterò repeating after the practitioner. Mia said ñStarò. We encourage the babies to use single 

words to build their vocabulary.  

Physical Development: Moving & Handling - Eid biscuits  

The aim of the activity was to make Eid biscuits with the 

babies. We gathered the resources and ingredients such as 

flour, butter, raisins, and vanilla essence. The practitioner 

showed the babies one ingredient at a time and explained 

what we would be using in the batter, the practitioner used 

single words as they named the ingredients and types of 

equipment.  

Vincenzo took the spoon and the flour and added it into the 

bowl, then Jayce took his turn and added it into the bowl, 

Mia added a small amount of butter as she tapped the butter 

into the bowl. This showed that their hands were able to 

operate independently during a task that uses both, with each hand doing something different at 

the same time, e.g., holding the bowl while mixing with the other hand. Then Sandara scooped the 

remaining butter and added it to the flour. Jasper 

participated and watched as the practitioner encouraged 

Jasper to scoop the flour and add to the bowl. We used the 

spatula to mix the ingredients as we rotated it along, so all 

the babies had a turn. Jayce passed the bowl to the babies 

showing an understanding of simple sentences as well as 

turn-taking. Mia added the raisins as she held the spoon 


